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Public Health Division 

Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services 

Tina Kotek, Governor

2 April 2025 
 
 
Todd Hafner 
Church on the Hill         sent via email only 
2707 Maranatha Court SE 
Turner Oregon 97392 
 
Re: Storage Tank – 1,000 gal (PR #38-2025) 
 Church on the Hill (WS ID #94911) 

Conditional Approval 
 
 
Dear Mr. Hafner: 
 
Thank you for your submittal to the Oregon Health Authority’s Drinking Water Services 
(DWS) of plan review information for the reservoir installed around 2020 for Church on the 
Hill. On 19 March 2025 our office received a plan review fee of $825. Shortly after, we 
spoke about the details of the storage tank that are described in the recent water system 
survey from last summer. 
 
The project includes a 1,000-gallon underground polymer storage tank. 
 
The plans are approved subject to the following conditions: 
{ unless otherwise noted, rule references are from OAR 333-061-0050(6) } 
 

• A fence or other vandal deterrent must protect the reservoir   (a)(P) 

 

• A screened, down-turned vent must protect the reservoir    (a)(L) 

 

• If a drain exists, it must be protected with a flap-valve, or otherwise  (a)(M) 
 

• All items in contact with potable water must meet NSF Standard 61 333-061-0087(5) 

 
 
 
 

https://yourwater.oregon.gov/planreview.php?pwsno=94911
https://yourwater.oregon.gov/inventory.php?pwsno=94911
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=257
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=259
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=258
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=258
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=259
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=258
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/HEALTHYENVIRONMENTS/DRINKINGWATER/RULES/Documents/pwsrules.pdf#page=258
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Until we receive verification that the conditions have been met and final approval 
has been issued, the reservoir is not approved for use. Documentation demonstrating 
how the above conditions were met should reference Plan Review #38-2025 and can be 
emailed to me at peter.r.farrelly@oregon.oha.gov 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to email me or call me at 971.201.6428. 
 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Pete Farrelly, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Greg DeBlase, Marion County 
 

 

 

 


